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ANNUAL 

SPRING CLEAN-UP 
Monday, April 8 & Tuesday, April 9, 2024 

 
 
 

▪   All items must be stacked neatly and be in a pile 

no larger than 10’ x 4’ x 4’. 

▪  Brush & yard waste will be included in the spring 

clean-up. Please have items to curb by Sunday 

evening and placed separately from weekly 

garbage. The $1.00 bags are not required during 

this special Spring Clean-Up. 

▪  Scrap metal should be stacked neatly, separate 

from other refuse. Scrap metal and yard waste 

does not count toward the maximum size limit. 

Please have items on curbside by 7:00 a.m. on 

your normal trash pickup day. This service is 

provided to one-and two-family dwellings only. 

Brush/Limb Wood Chipping 
 

Have your brush to the curb by Sunday 

▪  Wood chipper will circle town during the weeks 

of the first and third Mondays of the month. 

▪  Chipper can take limbs up to 12” in diameter 

and as long as possible; long enough so that 

no more than two people are needed to pull it 

from the curb to the chipper. 

▪   Brush and limbs must be placed at the curb 

with the cut end toward the curb and stacked 

in a neat and orderly fashion. Larger limbs 

should be grouped together and placed 

separately from the smaller brush piles. Brush 

piles that are mixed or thrown every which way 

will not be picked up until they are piled 

correctly. 

Prohibited Items: 
 

▪   all appliances 

▪   all electronics, 

batteries & tires 

▪   Refuse from major 

construction 

and remodeling 

projects 

▪   oil, anti-freeze, 

insecticides, and 

hazardous chemicals 
 

If you need to dispose of an 

electronic item, please contact, 

Faherty Recycling at 608.348.9586 

for additional information. 

 

 
Weekly Yard Waste Pickup 
Yard waste must be placed in the $1.00 

Platteville bags and placed at the curb before 

Thursday to be included. Platteville bags can 

be purchased at City Hall Finance office, 

Heiser Hardware, and Piggly Wiggly. 
 

Questions? 
Please call Public 

Works at 608.348.9741, 
Ext. 2238 

 
 
 

SPRING SWAP – Saturday, May 18, 2024 
Faherty’s: 1120 Broadway Street 

8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 
 
The City of Platteville, Faherty’s and the University of Wisconsin Platteville are partnering 
to bring you the 4th Annual City Swap! To be held at Faherty Incorporated on Saturday, 
May 18, 2024, this free event will keep items out of the landfill and in our community. 

 

Residents are asked to drop off their unwanted items between 8:00 a.m. and 12:00 p.m. 
that day. Anyone seeking “new-to-them” treasures are invited to come by between 9:00 
a.m. and 1:00 p.m. Furniture, clothing, and non-perishable and non-hazardous household 
items are accepted. Broken or unsafe items will be flagged and be disposed of for a small 
fee at the entrance. Look for more details coming soon at  www.platteville.org. 

 

We are seeking 10 volunteers for 5 hour shifts or 2 shifts. Please contact Howard Crofoot if 
you or your organization would like to help at  crofooth@platteville.org. 

http://www.platteville.org/
mailto:crofooth@platteville.org

